
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Area2 Thirsk [mailto:Area2.Thirsk@northyorks.gov.uk]  
Sent: 13 January 2010 14:38 
To: Bridget Robinson 
Subject: RE: 09/03847/FUL - Caravan Park, Toft Hill Farm, Hill Road, 
Kirkbyin Cleveland 
 
Our Ref: TL/EB 2/82/24/3847/3056/3057 
 
Contact: Tony Lewis 
 
Dear Mrs Robinson 
 
09/03847/FUL - CARAVAN PARK, TOFT HILL FARM, HILL ROAD, KIRKBY IN 
CLEVELAND 
 
I refer to your email dated 18 December 2009 in relation to the above. 
 
The Highway Authority would still have concerns with regard to the 
development and the extra traffic it would generate on Hill Road.  
Passing places may go some way to alleviate the problem of vehicles 
trying to pass each other but there is still the potential conflict 
between vehicles and the recreational users of the lane eg walkers and 
horse riders. 
 
We would therefore still wish to stand by the recommendation of 
refusal.  If planning permission is granted and there is a condition 
relating to the provision of passing places then we would comment on 
any proposed layout. 
 
If you require any further information please contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Tony Lewis 
Traffic Management & Development Engineer 
 
Highways and Transportation 
Area 2 Thirsk Office 
0845 8727374 
 
>>> Bridget Robinson <Bridget.Robinson@hambleton.gov.uk> 18/12/2009  
>>> 14:03 >>> 
Please could you comment to what extent the provision of passing places 
would address your concerns about the intensification of the use of the 
lane. 
 
 
Bridget Robinson 
Planning Officer 
01609 767112 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Area2 Thirsk [mailto:Area2.Thirsk@northyorks.gov.uk] 

mailto:Area2.Thirsk@northyorks.gov.uk
mailto:Area2.Thirsk@northyorks.gov.uk


Sent: 18 December 2009 11:28 
To: Planning Emails 
Cc: Bridget Robinson; Tony Lewis 
Subject: 09/03847/FUL - Caravan Park, Toft Hill Farm, Hill Road, Kirkby 
in Cleveland 
 
FAO: MRS B ROBINSON 
 
Please find attached the highway recommendation for the above 
application. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Highways and Transportation 
Area 2 Thirsk Office 
0845 8727374 
 
 
Access your county council services online 24 hours a day, 7 days a 
week at www.northyorks.gov.uk. 
 
WARNING 
 
Any opinions or statements expressed in this e-mail are those of the 
individual and not necessarily those of North Yorkshire County Council. 
 
This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and 
solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you receive this in 
error, please do not disclose any information to anyone, notify the 
sender at the above address and then destroy all copies. 
 
North Yorkshire County Council?s computer systems and communications 
may be monitored to ensure effective operation of the system and for 
other lawful purposes. All GCSX traffic may be subject to recording 
and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. 
 
Although we have endeavoured to ensure that this e-mail and any 
attachments are free from any virus we would advise you to take any 
necessary steps to ensure that they are actually virus free. 
 
If you receive an automatic response stating that the recipient is away 
from the office and you wish to request information under either the 
Freedom of Information Act, the Data Protection Act or the 
Environmental Information Regulations please forward your request by e-
mail to the Data Management Team 
(datamanagement.officer@northyorks.gov.uk) who will process your 
request. 
 
North Yorkshire County Council. 
 
_______________________________________________________________________
_ 
This e-mail has been scanned for all viruses by Star. The service is 
powered by MessageLabs. For more information on a proactive anti-virus 
service working around the clock, around the globe, visit: 
http://www.star.net.uk 

www.northyorks.gov.uk
http://www.star.net.uk/
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